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Peter Maurer: 
The General Plan Update dedicates about one page to Parks & Recreation.  This page is an incomplete inventory of recreational facilities in Calaveras County that, shamefully, ignores the hard work of our non-profits who built, operate and maintain White Pines Park, Feeney Park, Mountain Ranch Park, Clay Pits and our Community Halls.
 

A list of recreation facilities is not the same as a plan.  At the very least, our P&R Plan should:
1. Compare the recreational acreage in Calaveras County to State and National Standards to determine if the current facilities are adequate. 

2. Determine the additional recreational acres required to meet future population growth. 

3. Include survey data indicating the needs of each community. 

4. Define goals and objectives to meet the needs. 

5. Create a governance structure to prioritize, build, maintain and operate the needed facilities. 

6. Create a financial plan to fund the above.
Each of the above items have been addressed in detail in the attached draft of a Parks and Recreation Master Plan that was prepared by the Calaveras County Parks and Recreation Commission, principally Rob Houghton of Murphys and myself.  There are two parts.  The ‘BODY’ is a short version meant for busy planners, commissioners and supervisors.  It is followed by the long version with 14 Exhibits full of details.  You will find my editorial comments throughout the text.
 

We have submitted previous drafts of the P&R Master Plan to each planning director dating back to Stephanie Moreno, but they were always assigned a low priority and ignored.  Recognizing that our hard work was futile, we lost interest and never completed the document.  This letter is another attempt to move the P&R Master Plan towards adoption or, at the very least, enter it into the official county record.
 

The P&R Master Plan will certainly help to implement the Open Space Element and may help to mitigate the Parks and Rec impacts of development under the new General Plan.  I would be willing to finish the plan given a firm commitment with guidance from the Planning Department to include it in the General Plan Update. 
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